

CITY OF PORT ALBERNI

City Hall 4850 Argyle Street, Port Alberni, BC V9Y 1V8 Telephone: 250-723-2146

www.portalberni.ca

Fax: 250-723-1003

Our File No. 0630-01

February 27, 2025

Conseil scolaire francophone de la Colombie-Britannique 100 – 13511 Commerce Parkway Richmond, BC V6V 2J8 by email: mariepierre lavoie@csf.bc.ca

Attn: Marie-Pierre Lavoie, Board Chair

Dear Ms. Lavoie

Re: Francophonie Flag Raising

At its Regular meeting of February 24, 2025 Council for the City of Port Alberni authorized the request of the Conseil scolaire francophone de la Colombie-Britannique that City Hall fly the Francophone flag during the month of March 2025. This decision reflects our commitment to promoting and celebrating the Francophone culture and community within our City.

We deeply appreciate the valuable work that the Conseil scolaire francophone de la Colombie-Britannique is doing to foster a supportive environment for Francophone education and culture in BC. The opportunity to fly the Francophonie flag is a meaningful step towards recognizing and celebrating the contributions of the Francophone community in Port Alberni and beyond.

On behalf of Council for the City of Port Alberni we thank you for your ongoing support and efforts in enhancing the visibility and importance of Francophone heritage in our region. We look forward to continuing our collaboration and finding new ways to celebrate the diverse cultures that enrich our community.

Yours truly,

CITY OF PORT ALBERNI

Sara Darling

Director of Corporate Services

c: M. Fox. CAO